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     Bilbao, 5th June 2017 
2 important issues at the  EFRA 1/8 Buggy Section: 
ELECTRIC BATTERIES CLARIFICATION & ENTRIES FOR THE EVENTS 
 
My dear sport friends: 
 
In my last letter. One month ago, I did highlighted the question of the NEW WAY of handling the entries. 
 
Some of the countries have been able to get the system to work perfectly, so it is not impossible. Anyhow, those 
that are coming late are causing severe headaches to the different organizers and to myself.  
 
No Shows are as well something I do have to consider, and I am thinking on possibilities as we do have a long 
waiting list at both EFRA European Championship Events A & B. 
 
Please, BE FAST NOW, adjustments can be made, but we need the information to proceed with the preparation 
of the events.  
 
The second issue is just a CLARIFICATION, mostly using your common sense it can be crystal clear, but in order 
to avoid any confusion and to help you to attend our meetings with the proper material, I must make clear that the 
rules 3 related to Batteries at Appendix 3 of the EFRA Handbook 2017, page 126 to 129, are fully applicable to 
our Electric Cars, i.e. dimensions, voltage, charging procedures etc and more specifically the rule 3.7: 

 
“3.7 Only batteries appearing on the Official EFRA website will be legal for use in EFRA 
sanctioned meetings”        
 
 

This clarification will help the growing and attractive Electric 8th Buggy EFRA Open EC (probably our last time at 
this format) This is going to be on the very first weekend of September, from 1 to 3 September, at Velika Gorika, 
by the Zagreb Airport. 
 
The warm-up of this event is to be next weekend 9-11 June 2017 and all the information is at http://www.v-max.hr/  
. 
Beware, at this events DRIVER REGISTRATION IS TO BE DONE DIRECTLY WITH THE CLUB. 
  
As usual I am at your disposal for whatever you may need, let me help you by helping me. 
 
With my best regards  
Yours in the sport 

 
Carlos Gomez,   
EFRA 1/8th Off Road SECTION CHAIRMAN  
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